










Attachment II

The Executive Committee has held two meetings since the May 20, 2004 Faculty Meeting.  The following is a synopsis of the items shared by the Dean at these meetings:

A. LOCAL ISSUES

Research Collaboration

Drs. Part and Fyffe met with Ken Berta from the Wright Center of Innovation to review our research projects and determine their level of interest in pursuing new collaborative research.  The Wright Center of Innovation remains interested in looking at our biomedical and clinical sciences. 
Update on Searches
Geriatrics Chair Search:  We are now beginning the second round of interviewing for the Geriatric Chair Search.  One internal and one external candidate have been identified.  We hope to conclude the interviewing and selection process as soon as possible.

Anatomy/Physiology Chair Search:  Dr. Tim Cope from Emory has been selected as the new Chair of the Department of Anatomy & Physiology.  Dr. Part acknowledged the invaluable leadership of Jay Dean and John Pearson, as well as their efforts on behalf of the newly combined departments during the search process.

Assistant Dean of Minority Affairs:  We will be starting a search to replace Dr. Alonzo Patterson, Assistant Dean of Minority Affairs, who has stepped down to concentrate on his private practice.  We have already received CV’s from candidates who look qualified for the position.  
Fundraising Workshop
There will be a fundraising workshop held on Thursday, September 23, 2004 from 8:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. in Room E157 of the Student Union.  Two representatives from each department will be selected by their Chair to attend.
B.
STATE ISSUES:
No report at this time.
C.      NATIONAL ISSUES

AAMC-GIA Award

Dr. Part announced that Judi Engle and her team will be receiving an Award of Distinction from the AAMC for the recruitment DVD they produced.  Dr. Part congratulated Judi on this prestigious and well-deserved award.

Physician Workforce Policy Guidelines for 2000-2020

Dr. Part announced that the COGME has endorsed new Physician Workforce Policy Guidelines.

AAMC/Jung Lawsuit
The suit has now been dismissed.

Graduation Questionnaire

The AAMC has moved forward with formal IRB review of the graduation questionnaire.   It appears that by doing so it will resolve the complaints about the questionnaire.
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